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Promoting A Safer Church
The care and protection of children, young people and adults involved in
church activities is important to us all in the Owmby Group of Parishes.

If you have any concerns please contact one of the following:
Shirley Keyes - Owmby Group Safeguarding Officer - 07944 403974
Revd Sally Turnbull - Rector - 07549 522494
Debbie Johnson - Diocesan Safeguarding Officer - 01522 504081 or 07712 321361

Steve and the whole Signpost Team would like to wish
local parishioners and readers worldwide a very

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.

Special thanks go to our advertisers, volunteers and
donators who all help get Signpost to you each month.
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LETTER FROM THE MINISTRY TEAM
Dear Friends,
I am writing this letter the week after our group of parishes have joined with people across the
country and indeed across the world on Remembrance Sunday to commemorate the 100th
anniversary of the ending of WW1. People gathered together to remember through words, music
and silence. As November leads into December we look ahead to people coming together again
in a variety of ways as we prepare for Christmas. Of course there is the shopping to do, gifts to
buy, meals to prepare, visits to make. But for Christians and for the church there is much
preparation to do as we ready ourselves for the season of Advent and Christmas and gather
together to anticipate and celebrate the birth of Jesus through familiar readings, and singing
familiar hymns and carols. The Christmas bookmark that accompanies Signpost will let you
know what is going on and where in our churches throughout December. You are most welcome
to join us.
In a few days I have the privilege of joining the Diocesan Pilgrimage to the Holy Land where we
journey in the footsteps of Jesus. We will be visiting the sites associated with Jesus' birth,
ministry, death and resurrection. This will be a first for me and I am not ever so sure what to
expect. The Holy Land in the 21st century is a very different place from 2,000 years ago. Or is
it?
At the time of Jesus' birth, it was under an occupying force, ruled by puppet kings, with an
expectation among the religious that a new king was coming. It was a time of political intrigue
and instability. Today it is a place of different cultures, faiths and countries and continues to be
politically unstable. As part of the preparation for this pilgrimage an itinerary has been produced
which will enable us to focus our thoughts on the places we will be visiting. It will be interesting
to put some flesh on the places I have only ever read about and seen on the big screen.
But is it all going to be a bit too touristy as people from around the world make their pilgrimages?
Christmas here can be a bit touristy too where the real reason Christmas is celebrated disappears
under the trappings that have become part of the 'season to be jolly'.
Will the feeling of being where Jesus lived and died have an emotional and spiritual effect on us?
How will we encounter God and Jesus in these places?
I shall look forward to sharing with you in the future some of the thoughts and encounters that
will be experienced on the Pilgrimage.
After the Christmas rush things hopefully settle down as the new year and January appear.
Resolutions are made in an attempt to be rid of excess Christmas dinner and I can hear some say
'how good to get back to normal.' Well I'm not sure that life is ever normal but perhaps back into
a routine helps to give us a sense of normality. The normal pattern of Sunday services in the
Owmby Group has been in place for about twenty years. Over the intervening years one or two
services have been lost which has resulted in the distribution of services becoming a little
disjointed.
Starting on January 6th a new pattern of services is being introduced which spreads the services
more evenly across the group. Please check the service rota in Signpost to make sure you get to
the right place at the right time!
A blessed Christmas and a peaceful New Year to all.

Sally Turnbull

Wednesday 8.30 am Morning Prayer Spridlington
Friday 4.30 pm Evening Prayer Spridlington

REGULAR CHURCH SERVICES
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DECEMBER
Sunday 2nd 9.30 am Holy Communion Glentham ST
1st of Advent 11.00 am Advent Carol Service Spridlington ST
 6.00 pm Advent Sunday Carol Service Owmby ST
Sunday 9th 8.30 am Holy Communion Spridlington ST
2nd of Advent 9.30 am Holy Communion Hackthorn JD
 10.30 am Sunday Special (Sunday School) Owmby LH
  6.00 pm Joint Carol Service Glentham ST
Sunday 16th  9.30 am Holy Communion Owmby JH
3rd of Advent 11.00 am Carol Service Hackthorn ST
Sunday 23rd 9.30 am Holy Communion Saxby ST
4th of Advent 11.00 am Family Service with Baptism Owmby ST
 6.00 pm Carol Service Glentham BW
Monday 24th 4.00 pm Christingle Service Owmby LH
Christmas Eve 11.30 pm Midnight Mass Hackthorn ST
Tuesday 25th 9.30 am Holy Communion Spridlington ST
Christmas Day
Sunday 30th 10.30 am Joint Service with Springline Group Fillingham
1st of Christmas

JANUARY
Sunday 6th 9.30 am Holy Communion Glentham ST
Epiphany 11.00 am Holy Communion Spridlington ST
 6.00 pm Evening Prayer Owmby LH
Sunday 13th 9.30 am Holy Communion Saxby ST
2nd of Epiphany 10.30 am Sunday Special (Sunday School) Owmby LH
  11.00 am Morning Prayer Hackthorn Shirley Keyes

At 6.00 pm Revd Sally will be preaching at the United Covenant Annual Service
in Glentham Chapel - all are welcome to attend

Sunday 20th  8.30 am Holy Communion Spridlington JH
3rd of Epiphany 9.30 am Holy Communion Owmby ST
 6.00 pm Evening Prayer Glentham LH
Sunday 27th 9.30 am Holy Communion Hackthorn ST
4th of Epiphany 11.00 am Family Service Owmby ST

CHURCH SERVICES

DECEMBER
Sunday 2nd 10.45 am Family Church  Ian Hardcastle
Sunday 9th 6.00 pm United Carol Service at the Parish Church Rev Anne Coates
Sunday 16th 10.45 am Messy Church & Christmas Party
Sunday 23rd 8.45 am Breakfast - Service at 9.30 am
Sunday 30th 10.45 am Service at Middle Rasen

JANUARY
Sunday 6th 10.45 am Service  Karen Elvidge
Sunday 13th 6.00 pm United Covenant Service  Rev Anne Coates
Sunday 20th 10.45 am Messy Church
Sunday 27th 8.45 am Breakfast - Service at 9.30 am  Dennis Lockwood

GLENTHAM METHODIST CHAPEL
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FROM THE OFFICE OF THE BISHOP OF LINCOLN
November was a time of remembrance. The Feast of All Saints, the Feast of All Souls, and we
also remembered the end of the First World War.
There was not a single family in Britain, France and Germany  unacquainted with grief; nor a
corner of life unaffected. I was in Boston Stump for a festival of remembrance that included
several exhibits about the impact of the war on the lives of the people of Boston.
For me the most graphic image was a street map of Boston in 1918 on which a black dot had been
placed on each house where a family member had died in that conflict. Boston was much smaller
then, but there was hardly a house without one or more dots - 200 in all.
Rather than people returning to a land fit for heroes, the soldiers who returned came home to
unemployment and to a nation that did not show gratitude to those who fought for it. We have
begun to learn this lesson.
War also led us to understand the nature of God in a different way.
During the war itself and in the decades that followed we uncovered something new in our
understanding of God. Put simply: if God is loving and all-powerful, how could evil be allowed
to flourish on this devastating scale? And why would we continue to trust in a God indifferent to
our fate?
One person who wrestled with these questions was Geoffrey Studdert Kennedy. He was an army
chaplain who earned the nickname Woodbine Willie for handing out cigarettes to the troops at
the same time as copies of the New Testament.
Woodbine Willie insisted on being on the front line with the troops whenever he could. Those
battlefield experiences forced him to confront depths of evil and suffering which few of us will
ever see.
Having entered the war with a secure faith in God and an abstract notion of evil, he ended it being
absolutely certain of the existence of evil as a real force at work in the world. The challenge, then,
was to find a way to reconcile all that he had seen in the trenches with the existence of a God who
was worth believing in.
For Woodbine Willie, hope came with an understanding that God was no longer the almighty
force of his pre-war understanding, able to prevent humans from harming one another if he so
chose. Instead, God was present in the heat of battle, suffering along with humanity, in the
intolerable conditions of the trenches, in the endless slaughter of young lives. God was
characterised not by force and power, but by love; no longer remote from all that was going on,
but intimately connected with it and suffering through it.
God has planted in each one of us the greatest potential for love; and yet, evil exists and because
evil often expresses itself in violence it has to be confronted with force and violence, whether
between nations or within a nation.
After the war, despite everything he had seen, Woodbine Willie was able to write, 'The universe
is as an "unfinished movement" in which the underlying melody is love.'
The God we believe in brings love out of hate; light out of darkness; justice out of oppression;
good out of evil; life out of death. This is our God, and his name is Love. Our acts of
remembrance during November helped us to prepare for the season of advent as we remember
the first coming of Christ and prepare for his second coming. To remember helps us to be mindful
of what it means for Christ to be born in us today.
With every blessing,

Bishop Christopher
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PRAYER FOCUS FOR DECEMBER
As we celebrate the birth of Jesus and remember that he too was a refugee - we pray:
Almighty and merciful God, whose Son became a refugee and had no place to call his own;
look with mercy on those who today are fleeing from danger, homeless and hungry.
Bless those who work to bring them relief; inspire generosity and compassion in all our hearts;
and guide the nations of the world towards that day when all will rejoice in your Kingdom of
justice and of peace; through Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen

The Annual General Meeting of Welton & District Branch of the Royal British Legion will
be held on Thursday 6th December 2018 at Welton Sports and Social Club at 7.30 p.m. prompt.
For information contact me on 01673 860904.   Stuart Coates (Branch Chairman)

The Royal British Legion
Welton & District

Need an English Tutor?
Improve your English with a fully qualified, experienced tutor.

1-1 lessons.
Reading and writing skills.
Spelling, punctuation and grammar.
KS2 SATs and GCSE preparation.
Beginner to advanced levels.
Proof-reading.
Free initial meeting to discuss your specific
requirements,   goals and levels.
DBS checked.

Contact Emma on 01673 878143 / e81pindar@gmail.com
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HACKTHORN & COLD HANWORTH
This year saw the 100th Anniversary of the signing of the Armistice which marked the end of
World War 1. Visiting the war memorial in Hackthorn and taking part in the service of
remembrance, where our oldest and youngest pupils share in laying a wreath is one of the proud
traditions of our school. This year, with the kind agreement of Rev Sally, something extra was
added to the occasion as our pupils gave a rendition of two songs from the era - 'It's a Long Way
to Tipperary', and 'Pack Up Your Troubles' - each sung separately and then simultaneously by
two halves of the school. They gave a remarkable performance which will, no doubt, live long in
the memories of all those in attendance at that special time.
The children have been further demonstrating their concern for the wider world by not only
raising money for the poppy appeal, but also assembling a huge pile of Christmas boxes for the
Samaritan's Purse charity. A stupendous total of 77 boxes were produced, a new record
representing much more than 1 box for every pupil in the school, at this rate Mrs Rawson will be
needing a bigger car next year! Year 5 and 6 pupils have also carried on their correspondence
with the residents of Drovers Call Care Home. It is great to hear that the skills of traditional
communication are being kept alive in the digital age.
If you are still wondering where to send your child to school next September but haven't managed
to get to any of our activity afternoons so far, don't worry, as we are holding our Christmas Arts
Afternoon for pre-schoolers on 17th December from 1:30-2:30pm. Please get in touch with us to
secure a place, as these events are always very popular
Our Carol Service will be held in the Church on Thursday 20th December at 2pm. All are
welcome but get there early if you want a seat, as it's always a busy one.
This year's Key Stage 1 Nativity will be on the afternoon of the 13th December, with a special
performance for the village at 11am on the 12th. Call us if you'd like to come and see it.
Contact the school on 01673 860295 to arrange a visit, request a School Brochure or you can
contact us via the website www.hackthorn.lincs.sch.uk

HACKTHORN C. OF E. PRIMARY SCHOOL
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HACKTHORN AND COLD HANWORTH PARISH COUNCIL NEWS
Present: Councillors Hobohm (Chair), Bright, Finney, Cracroft-Eley, Marsden
At the last meeting of the Parish Council held on 15th November 2018 members discussed:
Neighbourhood Development Plan - the community was invited to a short presentation with a
view to becoming involved in developing a plan for our community. The session was well
attended and there was sufficient interest to form a steering group. The Parish Council will move
to the first step in the process and request designation of the area. If you would like to be
involved, then please contact the clerk at the email address below. Everyone welcome.
Broadband - The Council are looking to request a quotation from Openreach to bring fibre into
Hackthorn under the community fibre scheme. This needs us to indicate what level of interest
there is to do this - If you would like to register interest in this potential project (the more the
better!), then please forward your name, address, landline number and email to the clerk at the
email address below. Registering does not commit you to anything - at this stage we are seeking
to understand costs, and there will be grants available.
Highways - Passing place signs were discussed.  It was agreed to monitor how the passing places
are used and report back to the next meeting.
Planning Matters - Neighbourhood Plan.  Members discussed the informal drop in session that
was well attended.  Five people have put their names forward as having an interest in taking the
plan forward.   The Parish Council have put plans into place to start the designation of the area.
138242 - Poultry breeding units at Rookery Farm Cold Hanworth.  The Parish Council supports
this application.
Next meeting to be held Thursday 10th January 2019 at 7.30pm in Hackthorn Village Hall

Maria Wass, Clerk to the Parish Council

To have your product or service advertised in Signpost,
please contact Steve, the editor for more details.

: steve@owmbygroup.co.uk ( 07835 429439
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SPRIDLINGTON
St Hilary’s Church

Christmas Coffee Morning
With Sherry and Mince Pies

Wednesday 12th December at 10:30 a.m.
Paddock House, Owmby Road

By kind invitation of Penny Barton
Raffle • Bring & Buy Stall

Proceeds to St Hilary’s Church Funds
Do come along and join us, you will be very welcome

St Hilary's Church
Carol Service for Advent
Sunday 2nd December 11.00 am

You are most welcome to come along and join us
for this special Service as we prepare for the Christmas season.

Mulled wine and mince pies will be served afterwards.

St Hilary's Church - Roving Lunch
We are once again arranging this popular event on

Sunday 24th February 2019
If you could host a course, provide a pudding or a raffle prize we would love to hear

from you, please contact Claire on 861127.
More info in the February Signpost.

Two pine log cabins in peaceful woodland
setting offering a relaxed holiday, ideally
situated for the Wolds and the beautiful city of
Lincoln. Each has three bedrooms, one double,
one twin, one child's bunk bed: Large lounge,
bathroom, kitchen, large veranda. Gas central
heating, gas cooking. Car parking by unit.
Near bus route. Linen provided. Pickup from
Lincoln or Market Rasen Station available

êêê Minimum 2 Day Stay êêê
Complimentary local food hamper. Visit our website or ask for a brochure.

www.lincolnshire-lanes.com
Mr. R. Cox, Lincolnshire Lanes Log Cabins, Manor Farm, East Firsby,

Market Rasen LN8 2DB • Tel 01673 878258
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NORMANBY & OWMBY
NORMANBY BY SPITAL PARISH COUNCIL NEWS

Over 80 people attended the Remembrance Day service, held in Normanby Church and taken by
Rev. Sally Turnbull on Sunday November 11th . I am sorry there were not enough Order of
Service sheets, or room for everyone to sit. Fenn Whitehead read a reading and Ian Elliott read a
poem inside the church. Outside, Cllr David Barton-Smith read out the names of those on the
memorial and Mark Whitehead read "They shall not grow old ……." The Chair of Normanby
Parish Council - Cllr Roy Bellamy - laid the wreath. Thank you everyone who was there to
remember all the fallen.
Unfortunately, I have to remind dog owners who take their dogs into the cemetery to please keep
them on leads and if they do foul, please clear it up. One lady told me that twice dog mess was
on her husband's grave - not nice.
Drivers who ignored the road closed signs in our village a while ago risked lives by moving
barriers - either by hand or with their car. They left part of the hole exposed and used someone's
drive to squeeze by. I know the diversion signs were farcical, but common sense would have
directed you to the A15 quicker than following the sign and caused less aggravation.
Would all motorists, both residents and visitors to the school please consider other road users and
home owners. A lot of commercial vehicles and farmers with large vehicles all need to get past
parked cars as does the school bus and the mobile library (which calls once a month). When
parking, no matter for how long, please consider where you park, think if a lorry can pass or if
someone can get in and out of their property.
We wish you all a very happy Christmas and a healthy New Year.

Nadine Fox (Clerk)

St. Peter & St. Paul Sunday Special Children
invite you to their

CHRISTINGLE & CAROL SERVICE
Monday 24th December

at 4.00 pm.
Children should arrive by 3.15 pm to make their Christingles

Refreshments will be available after the service.
Retiring collection proceeds to go to The Church and the Children’s Society.
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LATEST WHIST DRIVE RESULTS
1st Lady Sara Carter 2nd Lady Shirley James
1st Gent Neville James 2nd Gent Anne Turnbull

Low Score June Kettlewell
Brian James Near Score Dawn Cowperthwaite

Anne Turnbull

Miniature Brian Jois
Dawn Cowperthwaite Raffle Brian James

Neville James
On Wednesday 12th December we will be at the home of Lois and Ken Green

Lindum House, Private Lane, Normanby. We start at 7:30 p.m.
On Wednesday 9th January, Sara and Bernard Carter will host at The Bungalow, Saxby Road, Owmby.

If you would like to join us,  please contact 01673 878525. You would be most welcome.

OWMBY PCC MONTHLY DRAW
1st 2nd 3rd

Danny Mellor Emma Pinder Penny Gledhill

Proceeds to Ss. Peter & Paul Church funds
Bring & Buy stall.  Cakes. Raffle.  Everyone welcome

Thursday 6th December at 10:30 a.m.
Owmby Church

Coffee/sherry, mince pies & shortbread
Please note: There will be no coffee morning in January

CHRISTMAS COFFEE MORNING

Thank you to all who came to the school and showed support for the project. We
now have, thanks to the 'Smiley' face stickers, a much clearer vision of what is
important to the community and will strive to meet the aspirations. The Gazebo
and the Zip Wire proved the most popular.
The entry kerb has been lowered and the area covered in  tarmac. The gates are
due to be installed on the 19th November (weather permitting). We have received
a substantial donation for the gates,  from an anonymous donor which we are very
grateful.
The next stage is to prepare the ground for seeding in the spring and continuing
to raise funds to allow the purchase of the aspired equipment.
If you would like to contribute either financially or physically please contact Keith
on 01673 878947 or by e mail bloodytower@hotmail.com
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NORMANBY BY SPITAL PRIMARY SCHOOL
We've had yet another busy term at Normanby School. Children from Years 4,5 & 6 spent 2
days, 2 nights, outdoors pushing themselves through boundaries they didn't think they were
capable of. The children represented Normanby School very well . Well done. Thank you
Dearne Valley for planning a fun packed few days for them.
Thank you to the generosity of the parents/carers of the school we were able to donate a large
amount of produce to The Trussell Trust following our Harvest Festival.  Many thanks to the
members of FoNS who organised a fun Halloween afternoon of games, puzzles and dancing.
We are now looking forward to start celebrating Christmas. We have a jam packed calendar of
events  including a carol concert in Normanby Church on Monday  17th December 2.30pm, our
annual Christmas fayre on Tuesday 18th December 3.00pm in the school hall and our delicious
Christmas Dinner day on Friday 14th December. We will also be supporting Christmas Jumper
Day on this day to get us into the festive spirit. All members of the community are invited to
join us for our carol concert and our Christmas Fayre if you would like to.
It is that time of year when parents of pre school children are starting to look at schools for their
children to attend from September 2019. If you would like to visit the school, please don't
hesitate to contact Jacqui in the office and she will be happy to arrange a convenient time for
you to come and have a look around. We also have a few places left in our pre school for
children following the term they turn 3.

MOBILE LIBRARY
Normanby by Spital Council Houses 12:00 - 12:30 Wednesdays

Nov 21
Dec 19
Jan 16

Hackthorn School 13:30 - 14:00
Full details, enquiries and renewals: 01522 782010
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MAD4MATHS
Basic Numeracy Skills

to
GCSE Mathematics

Full age and ability range covered,
including children,

parents and adult learners

Contact Jeannie on
01673 878879

Fully qualified, DBS-checked tutor

THE OLD POSTHOUSE B&B
BED AND BREAKFAST IN

NORMANBY BY SPITAL
24 Main Street, Normanby by Spital, LN8 2HE

Phone: Tony Watson - 01673 878473

Email: tony@theoldposthousebnb.co.uk

Website: www.theoldposthousebnb.co.uk

IAN SMITH
BUILDING SERVICES

Est 1988

Qualified Builder
For a competitive quote on

New work • Extensions
Roofing • Plastering

Patios and driveways
PVCu Fascias and gutters

Floor and wall tiling
Phone Ian

on
Snitterby

01673 818614

REAM
ELECTRICAL SERVICES
Domestic, Commercial and Industrial

City and Guilds Qualified
Part P Registered

Installation, Inspection and Testing,
Fault Finding, Appliance Testing.

Registered, competent person.
No job too small.

pwil353637@aol.com
01673 876211
07753 602633

WORDS-WORK
Private tuition in reading, writing

speaking and presentation skills for
all ages and abilities.

From complete beginners to A Level
coaching in English Language,
English Literature, Drama and

Theatre Studies.
Contact Jude

 Tel: 01673 876 177
Fully qualified and DBS checked

English and Drama Teacher
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GLENTHAM & CAENBY

Sugar & Spice
Ladies if you would like to join us  at The Willows for coffee, cake, friendship & informal
discussion about some of the 'big questions' in life, please contact Anne 01673 843362,

Janet 01673 818718 or Jenny 01673 878806 for further information
Organised by members of Glentham Methodist Chapel

Saturday 19th January at 9.30am

PRESENCE PRAYER AND BIBLE STUDY GROUP
Inter-denominational - Praying for our Communities

Thursdays 13th December and 10th & 24th January at 7:00 p.m.
at Tilsit, Bishop Norton Road, Glentham.
Contact Jenny or Peter on 01673 878806

St Peter’s Guild

CHRISTMAS COFFEE MORNING
Tuesday 18th December at 10:30 a.m.

South View, Caenby Road
by kind invitation of Anne & Howard Turnbull
The proceeds will be in aid of Glentham Church

All Welcome

Glentham & Caenby Tapestry Group
The next group meeting will be on
Tuesday 4th December at 7.30 p.m.

Trapp House, Glentham
All old and new members are welcome.

Christmas Rose Bowl Quiz

Thursday 20th December at 7.30pm
Glentham Village Hall

£4.00 per person
Bring your own drinks

No sandwiches, but mulled wine, mince pies and nibbles will be available
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Knit & Knatter
Christmas Lunch on Tuesday 4th December 1:00p.m.

Tuesday 15th January 2:00p.m. - 4:00p.m.
Glentham Village Hall

Come & have a cuppa & a chat while doing your
needlecraft or learning new crafts. £1.00 per week

Everyone Welcome

Glentham Village Hall

COFFEE MORNINGS
Wednesdays 10:00 - 11:30 a.m.

December 5th, 12th & 19th
January 2nd, 9th, 16th, 23rd & 30th

All welcome
Proceeds to Village Hall Funds

‘The Bottle & Glass’ at Normanby
Men’s Breakfast (cost is £6.00)

An opportunity for men to meet and chat over a delicious full English breakfast!
Please Phone Peter Atkinson on 01673 878806 to reserve a place

Organised by Glentham Methodist Chapel

Saturdays 8th December and
12th January at 9:00am

Owmby & Normanby WI
Glentham Village Hall

Thursday, 13th December, at 7:30pm
Music at Christmas

Competition: A plate of Christmas treats

Thursday, 10th January, at 7:30pm
Tai Chi Session with Chris Liddle

We look forward to seeing you all.
NEW MEMBERS & VISITORS ALWAYS WELCOME

    VISITORS FEE - £4.00



Signpost16

Have you visited the Owmby Group website?
www.owmbygroup.co.uk

Signpost Online - Including Back  Issues
www.owmbygroup.co.uk/signpost
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GLENTHAM VILLAGE STORE
Your shopping can be delivered - Enquire for details of delivery arrangements.

Pay with your debit card and take advantage of our cash-back facility.

Lunchtime closing:  12:30 p.m.  – 1:30 p.m. every day.
Bank Holiday Mondays:   Closed all day

Morning newspapers delivered to: Glentham, Bishop Norton, Normanby, Owmby, Spridlington, Hackthorn.

Contact us: High Street, Glentham, LN8 2EQ.  Telephone/fax: 01673 878474

SHOP OPENING TIMES
Monday – Saturday: 7:00 a.m. - 7:00 p.m.
Sunday: 9:00 a.m. - 12:30 p.m.
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T.M.MANNION
Electrical Contractors

Domestic, Agricultural
and Industrial installations

Security Lighting

Tel: 01673 878585

N.I.C.E.I.C. Registered

PHIL SOMERS
PLUMBING

SERVICES
Reliable & Professional

Full Heating Systems
Cylinder Changes

All Leaks & Repairs
01673 818524
07790 241145

C8064
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Faldingworth Farm Lodge
Situated on a working farm, our luxury
lodge enjoys panoramic views across the
countryside.

Accommodates 8 people and includes a hot
tub and large alfresco decking area.

Includes linen and towels and free Wi-Fi.

Tel: 07511 883990
Email: FaldingworthFarmLodge@hotmail.com

Facebook: @FaldingworthFarmLodge

M.R.Parker Builders
v Bricklaying
v Plastering
v Tiling
v Landscaping
v Groundwork

www.mrparkerbuilders.co.uk
01673 842039 / 07777 648414

NO JOB TOO SMALL

Steve Grace

Antiques
&

Collectables
Telephone:

07930 327336
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BISHOP NORTON WEDNESDAY LUNCHES
Two course home cooked meals with tea or coffee served in the village hall at 12 Noon

£5.00 PER PERSON
12th December, 9th January & 13th February

EVERYONE WELCOME!
Please ring at least two days before to book your place

Karen 01673 818798

One of your neighbourhood officers will be attending the Coffee Mornings / Police Surgeries
below. We will be pleased to meet you and discuss any issues you may wish to raise.

Your Neighbourhood Policing Team

Date Location Time
Sat 1 Ingham Village Hall 10:30 a.m.

Tues 4 St Chad’s Church, Dunholme 10:00 a.m.
Fri 7 Corringham Village Hall 9:30 a.m.

Thurs 13 Scampton Youth Club 6:00 p.m.
Sat 15 Welton Methodist Church 10:30 a.m.

Wed 19 Glentham Village Hall 10:00 a.m.
Thurs 20 Park House, Welton 9:30 a.m.
Thurs 20 St Mary’s Church, Welton 10:30 a.m.

Fri 21 Fillingham Village Hall 10:00 a.m.
Please be aware: On occasions there may be non-attendance due to unforeseen

circumstances and unavoidable occurrences. Please accept our apologies should this happen.

PCSO 2297 Angie LAW - 07973 843527 - angie.law@lincs.pnn.police.uk
PCSO 2206 Julie MCFAUL - 07825 100397 - julie.mcfaul@lincs.pnn.police.uk

PC 326 Martin DOHERTY - 07939 890958 - martin.doherty@lincs.pnn.police.uk

To report a crime, please call 101. If it is urgent, please call 999. If you would like
to pass information anonymously, please call Crime Stoppers on 0800 555 111.

INGHAM PRACTICE
Wednesday 12th  December 2018 6.00 pm - 7.00 pm

The Ingham Practice Team is delighted to invite all patients to celebrate the festive season at our

CHRISTMAS PATIENT PARTICIPATION EVENING
Music, mince pies and lots more … raffle, tombola etc.

Light refreshments will be provided
Do come and celebrate with us

The Ingham Practice Team wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a healthy New Year.
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Welton Pre-School is full of swing with the new children having settled
in beautifully, already forming good friendship.
We started the term with the scary theme of Halloween where the children
came dressed as wizards, witches, ghouls and skeletons, making magic
potions in the witches cavern. The children enjoyed decorating apples with melted chocolate,
then dipping them in sprinkles. We had a great time at our Halloween party, apple bobbin and
trying very hard to stick the spider in the middle of his web, wearing a blindfold, this was
followed with hotdogs for supper before playing musical statues and bumps. A great time was
had by all.
The children made spectacular firework paintings using tooth brushes and cardboard tubes
which have made a splendid display in the classroom.
During Amnesty week we learnt through play and listening to stories about why we wear
poppies, remembering the brave men and women who fought in the war, we also paid tribute
to the horses and dogs who were also used during this time. A wreath of red and purple poppies
was made, which we placed on the memorial cross at St Mary's church. The role play area
became an army field camp where we enjoyed singing songs around our campfire and toasting
marshmallows.
Miss Alice told the story about Rama and Sita using puppets as we celebrated Diwali. The
children made diva lamps and traditional foods which they enjoyed at snack time. We drew
mendi patterns on each other's hands, dancing to Hindu music with scarves and lighting up the
garden with brightly coloured chalk pictures.
The children will be making decorations to hang on our Christmas tree. This will be on display
at St Mary's tree festival on the weekend commencing Friday 30th November, so do pop along
and have a look.
We do have some spaces available, but these are filling fast.
If you have a child who is pre-school age (2-4 years), and would like more information or to
make an appointment to visit us, the contact detail are:
Telephone: 01673 860077, Mobile: 07856 752530 or email: info@weltonpreschool.co.uk

WELTON VILLAGE LIBRARY AND COMMUNITY HUB
Many thanks to those of you who are continuing to support our Community Hub events, the
first three have been well supported exceeding our expectations. There is no event planned for
December, we will restart in the new year and I will confirm the details in the next Signpost.
Turning to library books, we hope to see many of you during December as you plan your
reading over the Christmas and New Year period. It is important to note that due to the days
the holidays fall this year coinciding with the early part of the week we are normally open there
will be special arrangements for borrowers. The last day the library will be open in 2018 will
be Wednesday 19th December and it will re-open in 2019 on Monday 7th January. During
December there will therefore be extended borrowing periods to avoid any issues with the
normal 3 week period being exceeded due to the library not being open. When you borrow any
book that would normally be due for return during the closure period the date will
automatically be adjusted and one of our volunteers will ensure the corrected date is shown by
date stamp in the book. In addition, as many of you will know, there is also the option to renew
books on line using your library card number and pin should you wish to extend dates further.
If you are unsure about how to do that please ask a volunteer.
Wishing you all Happy Christmas reading and best wishes for 2019 from the library team of
volunteers.

Mike Hubbert - Library Volunteer
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WELTON PATIENT AND DOCTORS ASSOCIATION
The PDA Autumn Fayre took place on Saturday 20th October and raised a total of £2229 after deduction of
expenses. The raffle made up £1208 of this amount and thanks must go to all who helped in any way, buying
and selling tickets, donating prizes etc. A list of prize winners is on the PDA notice board in the Health
Centre. The teddy bear was called Boris, the cake weighed 4lb 8ozs, there were 540 sweets in the jar and the
suitcase contained a calendar, diary and a scratch card. Many thanks to all who supported this event which is
our main fund raiser of the year.
We have had a couple of cancellations for the Christmas lunch on 7th December. If anyone is still interested
in joining us, please give me a call asap (862570) we provide transport for those not able to get themselves
to Welton village hall. A reminder to those who already have tickets to be seated by 11.30am ready for the
children of St Mary's School Choir who are going to entertain us. There will be the usual raffle, cake stall,
book stall and Christmas cards for sale.
Could I remind patients booking transport to medical appointments to give as much notice as possible please?
On 31st October I received my 1st 2019 booking for 3rd January!
The PDA Committee would like to wish all patients and friends a very happy Christmas and a peaceful and
healthy New Year.
Dates for 2019
Spring Lunch - 5th April 2019
Autumn Fayre - 26th October 2019
Christmas Lunch - 6th December 2019
If you require any further information on any of the above don't hesitate to give me a call (862570).

Janet Goddard

WELTON FAMILY HEALTH CENTRE NEWS
DNA - In October we had 21 patients fail to attend for their GP appointments and 103 patients fail to attend
for their nursing appointments. This amounts to 20.5 hours of appointments this month that have been
wasted. If all of these patients had attended this would have given us an extra 5 bookable appointments
EACH DAY! Please sign up for our text messaging service so we can send you reminders before your
appointment.
'FLU VACCINATION CLINICS - As was the case last month, again we would like to apologise for
anyone that had to wait at our second drop in 'flu clinic. We have no way of predicting how many patients
will attend for the drop-in vaccination clinic and we are grateful to those patients that were happy to wait to
be seen. We are trying to vaccinate as many patients as possible which has been complicated by a new
regime of vaccines this year. We have reflected on this and improvements will be made for the clinics in
2019. We would also like to thank all the staff that have given up their weekends to provide this service for
patients this year; they all do an excellent job of keeping us 'flu free!
CLEANER VACANCY - We currently have a vacancy for a cleaner in the Practice. The role is for two
hours each evening, Monday to Friday. If you would like more information or an application form, please
contact the surgery.
DR ANDREW BARBER - We are extremely sad to report that Dr Andrew Barber is very poorly with a
rare and complicated lung condition which means he is not well enough to work.
As you would expect, this news has come as a shock to the Practice and for the second time this year we
find ourselves in an unexpected position. The staff and the doctors at the surgery are working extremely
hard to maintain our usual level of service and we appreciate the support of the patients and the PDA whilst
we work through this.  As always we will not tolerate any form of abuse or rudeness towards our staff who
are only trying their best in the circumstances.
Some patients have kindly asked how they can help the practice at this difficult time:
● We would be grateful if patients would consider using the most appropriate resource when attending the

surgery. There will be some information leaflets in and around the practice detailing who is the most
appropriate source of help, which may include GPs, Nurse Practitioners, Nurses, Healthcare assistants,
Pharmacists at local chemists etc. This helps us make the best possible use of the resources available to
us.

● We would be grateful if patients try to understand that the Acute Illness clinic will be busy. As we are
now in the middle of our busiest period of the year we notice that patients attend the Acute Illness clinic
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when in fact some of these could have sought initial advice from a pharmacist. Please see our leaflets and
posters for more information. Our Reception staff will soon be undertaking further training to be able to
advise you on this.

● Patients that are waiting for outpatient appointments or information from hospitals or other providers,
could we ask you to please contact the hospitals directly. Telephone numbers are usually available on
your correspondence or online.

● Patients can also support us is by giving us positive feedback wherever possible and appropriate - this
may be via the friends and family test surveys, on the NHS choices website, compliment and concern
forms, letters to the Practice or a simple word to the staff when you attend. Your support and
encouragement are very much appreciated during these difficult times.

EMERGENCY CARE - The Practice is not fully equipped to deal with emergency care and in these
situations we would advise you call 999 or attend A&E immediately.  Recently we have seen an increase in
patients with chest pain, potential broken bones or shortness of breath coming down to the surgery and as a
result had to telephone the ambulance. Patients should not come down to the surgery in these cases as it
may delay the most appropriate care for your condition.
ACUTE ILLNESS CLINIC - The Acute illness clinic will continue to run each weekday in the Practice.
From 1st December 2018 we will ask all patients to arrive at the surgery before 9.30am so that we are able
to manage the number of patients seen. You may be seen by a GP or Nurse Practitioner in this clinic.
NURSE PRACTITIONERS - As some of you will be aware, Becky Jones and Lottie Cody have been
increasing their training and competencies to become Nurse Practitioners. As a result they will be seeing
patients in the acute illness clinic for patients with appropriate conditions. Reception may ask you some
questions to enable them to direct you to the most appropriate clinician. As with all staff within the
Practice, we are bound by confidentiality rules and so anything you tell Reception staff will remain private
and confidential. It is important that we are able to do this to maximise the use of appointments we have
available and to ensure that all patients are being seen by the most appropriate person.
STAFF TRAINING - The surgery will be closed for staff training from 1pm on Tuesday 18th December
2018 until 8am on Wednesday 19th December 2018. When considering the staff training afternoon, please
could we ask that you order any medication with as much notice as possible to enable us to meet the tight
deadlines that we face. A minimum of two working days' notice is required please. For those that don't
already use the service, we have facilities to order your medication online at any time, please see
Dispensary for more details.
CHRISTMAS OPENING HOURS

Please note - extended access appointments will be available via the IMP Federation throughout the
Christmas period (including Christmas Day, Boxing Day, New Year's Day, weekday evenings and
weekends) for routine, pre-booked conditions. Please contact reception for more details on those.
We would like to take this opportunity to wish all of our patients, staff and colleagues a Merry Christmas
and a Happy and Healthy 2019.

Nadina Prestedge - Practice Manager

Monday 24th December Open as normal
Tuesday 25th December Closed
Wednesday 26th December Closed
Thursday 27th December Open as normal
Friday 28th December Open as normal

Saturday 29th December Closed
Sunday 30th December Closed
Monday 31st December Open as normal
Tuesday 1st January 2019 Closed
Wednesday 2nd January 2019 Open as normal

Bishop Norton Village Hall
Saturday 9th February 2019 at 7:30 p.m.

VALENTINE’S EVENING
3 COURSE EVENING MEAL WITH A GLASS OF WINE

Dancing to follow
Tickets £12.50 per person - Please bring your own drinks.

 To book tickets please ring Karen on 01673 818798
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R & M HARRISON LTD
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS

Owmby-By-Spital
Domestic, Commercial & Agricultural Engineers

Tel: 01673 878283
Email: admin@rmharrisonelectrical.co.uk

N.I.C.E.I.C. Approved Contractors   U.K.A.S. Accredited

Annabelle Magee BSc(Hons) McOptom
169 Burton Road, Lincoln LN1 3LW

Telephone: 01522 542121
www.clearviewopticians.co.uk

Email: enquiries@clearviewopticians.co.uk

· Private and NHS eye tests
· Contact lens trials & aftercare

· Free parking
· Free* tests for under 16’s & over 60’s

(* NHS tests )
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Kev Gray
Painter & Decorator

over 30 years experience

Free Estimates

1 Paddock Chase,
Glentham, Lincoln. LN8 2FB

07752 184 771
01673 878593

&
REPAIRS

including
ZIPS REPLACED.

TROUSERS, DRESSES
SLEEVES etc SHORTENED.

CALL KAY
01673 878738
07951 414631

ALTERATIONS
Art Classes

Hackthorn Village Hall

For class info & bookings call
01673 878725 / 07504 808751

or email
andrew.craig67@btinternet.com
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Winter Gardening Tasks
We are proud to share the news that Agrigem have been crowned the Lincolnshire
Small/Medium sized business of the year for 2018 at the Lincolnshire Business Awards in
October. Please see a few tips from our team below for essential winter tasks:
It may seem to be getting too cold to go out and spend time in the garden, but there are plenty
of things to be doing at this time of year.
Leaves are falling from trees and shrubs. Not only do they look unsightly and create a slip
hazard, they are a great place for pests and diseases to hide. Clear them up regularly and collect
as they will rot down to make great leaf mould to use next year. We have a great range of tools
at Emerald Garden & Country Supplies to make the job so much easier. From rakes to
wheelbarrows and trugs, there is sure to be something you will need.
It's the ideal time to be planting Spring flowering bulbs, either in the ground or into pots and
containers for some much needed colour early next year. Give your bulbs the best start by
incorporating some fresh compost into the soil and using new compost for planting in pots. This
will help prevent the build-up of pests and diseases and ensure fantastic blooms for years to
come. Incorporate some general purpose fertiliser to encourage a strong root system and
healthy growth.
Roses need to be pruned to stop damage to roots from winter winds. Cut out any diseased,
damaged or dead wood and reduce the size of the roses by one third. If there are any crossing
branches, remove these too, the aim is to create an open goblet shape. Make a sloped cut
directly above a bud. This stops the winter snow and rain sitting on fresh cuts and inviting
disease. We have a great range of pruning equipment and gloves suited for this job.
Hard surfaces will be beginning to turn green and slippery. It looks unsightly and can be
dangerous to walk on. It can also be a laborious task to scrub or power wash it off. We have a
product which can be applied to the area and requires no scrubbing and will keep the algae away
for up to 6 months. It covers large areas and is suitable for use on paving, concrete, UPVC
windows and frames, garden statues and a range of other things.
Apply a mulch to the surface of the soil around trees and shrubs in beds and borders. This will
keep down weeds and will gradually be incorporated into the soil to add much needed nutrients
and goodness for the plants. A good, thick layer of bark is perfect and looks attractive too.
Remember that birds will be starting to search for food as the temperatures drop. You can make
your contribution to supporting wildlife by putting out our great range of bird food. We have
feeders, food and bird tables available at Emerald.
For FREE advice from our technical experts please call Agrigem on 01522 246491 or visit
www.agrigem.co.uk
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COMING to
The Broadbent Theatre, Wickenby LN3 5AW

Book Tickets at: www.broadbenttheatre.org
 or  call 0300 400 101

Doors & Bar open at 7.00pm

....................................................................
While every effort is made to ensure listings are both accurate and up-to-date,

you should always confirm with the venue before attending an event.
*Concessions: OAPs, Students, under 16s, the unwaged, members of LRP

....................................................................
Lindsey Rural Players'

Annual Pantomime
“Beauty and the Beast”

Directed by Marcus Holland
January 25th, 26th & 27th and February 1st, 2nd, 3rd, 8th & 9th
Fridays 7.30pm - Saturdays 3.00pm & 7.30pm - Sundays 3.00pm

Tickets £10.00 full / £9.00 Conc. Family £34 (2 adults + 2 Children)

A tale (almost) as old as time… Packed with songs, side splitting jokes and even a tear or two.
Not only does Beauty finally get her Prince – but her fast talking French poodle also finds love

in the topsy turvy world of the Beast’s palace – where even the furniture can talk!
....................................................................

Little Earthquake Theatre
“I Ain’t Afraid of No Ghost”

A funny, nostalgic trip back to the 80s, and a home haunted by a playful poltergeist.
A captivating mystery set in a recognisable suburban world.

24th February 7.30pm
Tickets: £10.00 full; £9.00 conc.

FACEBOOK
Like our page on Facebook at www.facebook.com/OwmbyGroup
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Local Molecatcher

Experienced using traditional
claw trap method of control.

Private-Domestic-Commercial

Fee by arrangemement
NO CATCH - NO FEE!

Telephone:
Steve 01673 866291

INSTALLATION, SERVICING & REPAIR

Local, Efficient Heating and Plumbing Service

ALL MAJOR WORK COVERED BY WARRANTY

GAS / OIL & LPG,

Central Heating
Gas Fires/Cookers
General Plumbing

01673 878977
07533 942226
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Steve Willey
Painter & Decorator

Interior/Exterior Decorator
Reliable & Professional Service

25 Years Experience
Tel: 01673 876199

Mob: 07970 039384
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USEFUL TELEPHONE NUMBERS
Adviceline Lincolnshire 08444 111444 Doctors
Alcoholics Anonymous 01159 417100 Ingham 01522 730269
Anglian Water 08457 145145 Hibaldstow 01652 650580
British Rail 08457 484950 Market Rasen 01673 843556
Bus Enquiries 08456 050605     Test Results 01673 840256
Charities     Dispensary 01673 840254
Age Concern 01507 524798 Welton 01673 862232
Help the Aged 0808 8006565
Royal British Legion 01673 860904 Environment Agency 0800 807060
Samaritans 08457 909090
Alzheimer's Society 01522 692681 Hospitals
WL Dementia Support 01427 613033 Lincoln 01522 512512
County & District Councils Gainsborough 01427 816500
LCC 01522 782070 Louth 01507 600100
WLDC 01427 676676

Market Rasen Mail 01673 844644
Crimestoppers 0800 555111 NHS Direct  08 45 46 47

FLYER DELIVERY WITH SIGNPOST
Delivery of flyers with Signpost is £25.00.

Printed flyers must be delivered to our distributor by the 18th of the month.
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LOCAL CONTACTS
Rural Dean Revd Richard Crossland 01522 754752

OWMBY GROUP MINISTRY TEAM
Contacts for ministry matters e.g. baptisms, weddings, service arrangements, home visits etc.
Email addresses can be found at http://owmbygroup.co.uk/contacts.html

Parish Priest Revd Sally Turnbull 07549 522494

Local Priest Revd Bill Williams 01522 730365

Reader John Beverley 01522 730752

Authorised Local Ministers Anne Hunter - 01673 861276, Liz Harris - 01673 878829,
Rosemary Cox - 01673 878258

Pastoral Team: for home and hospital visits, visiting in bereavement, home communion and prayer please contact any of
the above. Your call will be treated in confidence.

For wedding enquires, funerals and all churchyard matters, such as reserving a grave space, grave headstones please
contact the Deanery Administrator, Shirley Keyes on 01522 931076

CHURCHWARDENS

Glentham
Pat Beat 01673 878260
Robert Rowe 01673 878717

Hackthorn
Cathy Andrews 01673 861058
Anne Ward 01673 861821

Owmby Liz Harris 01673 878829
Saxby Rosemary Cox 01673 878258
Spridlington Claire Marris 01673 861127

GLENTHAM METHODIST CONTACTS

Minister Rev Anne Coates 01673 843362

Senior Steward Trevor Faulkner 01673 818718

Steward Peter Atkinson 01673 878806

VILLAGE HALLS - BOOKING & INFORMATION
Glentham Gill Doyle 07920 052392
Hackthorn Bonnie Burzynska-Burrin 01673 860920
Normanby-by-Spital Caroline Vernall or Lynda Watson 01673 878216
Spridlington Jo Howard 01673 862015

PARISH COUNCIL CLERKS
Glentham Helen Pitman 01472 851679
Normanby Nadine Fox 01673 878148
Owmby Charlotte Wright 01673 838151
Spridlington / Hackthorn Maria Wass 01673 861847

SIGNPOST TEAM
Editor & Advertising Manager Steve Harvey 07835 429439
Treasurer John Fox 01673 878148

Distribution
Keith and Liz Harris 01673 878829
Eileen and David Barton-Smith 01673 876134



Printed by: Pelican Trust, 20-22 Crofton Road, Lincoln, LN3 4NL.   Tel. 01522 513533

What’s On Guide
Day / Date Time Function Venue

DISCLAIMER
Signpost Magazine tries to offer its readers a wide range of articles by accepting submissions from third parties.
However, please bear in mind the editor and staff will not check facts or references of submitted materials. As a
result we cannot and do not guarantee the accuracy, completeness, or validity of the information supplied by the
said third parties. Unless specifically requested, submitters will have their name attached to their articles and
accept full responsibility for the accuracy and content of those articles.
Contact the editor for full terms and conditions of submitted articles and events.
The editor strives to provide complete reader satisfaction by editing and proofreading the magazine to the highest
standard. However, he is only human and therefore is unable to guarantee that all stories are ‘perfect’ and ‘error
free’.

DECEMBER
Tues 4 2:00 p.m. Knit & Knatter Glentham Village Hall
Tues 4 7:30 p.m. Glentham & Caenby Tapestry Group Trapp House, Glentham
Wed 5 10:00 a.m. Glentham Village Hall Coffee Morning Glentham Village Hall
Thurs 6 10:30 a.m. Ss Peter & Paul Christmas Coffee Morning Owmby Church

Sat 8 9:00 a.m. Men's Breakfast Bottle & Glass, Normanby
Sat 8 10:00 a.m. Glentham Playground Development Talk Glentham Village Hall

Wed 12 10:00 a.m. Glentham Village Hall Coffee Morning Glentham Village Hall
Wed 12 10:30 a.m. St Hilary's Coffee Morning Paddock House
Wed 12 7:30 p.m. Whist Drive Lindum House, Normanby
Thurs 13 7:00 p.m. Presence Prayer & Bible Study Tilsit, Glentham
Thurs 13 7:30 p.m. Owmby & Normanby WI Glentham Village Hall
Tues 18 10:30 a.m. St Peter's Guild Coffee Morning South View, Caenby Road
Wed 19 10:00 a.m. Glentham Village Hall Coffee Morning Glentham Village Hall
Thurs 20 7:30 p.m. Christmas Rose Bowl Quiz Glentham Village Hall

Fri 21 8:00 p.m. H & CH Social Club Christmas Draw Hackthorn Village Hall

JANUARY
Wed 2 10:00 a.m. Glentham Village Hall Coffee Morning Glentham Village Hall
Wed 9 10:00 a.m. Glentham Village Hall Coffee Morning Glentham Village Hall
Wed 9 7:30 p.m. Whist Drive Lindum House, Normanby
Thurs 10 7:00 p.m. Presence Prayer & Bible Study Tilsit, Glentham
Thurs 10 7:30 p.m. Owmby & Normanby WI Glentham Village Hall

Sat 12 9:00 a.m. Men's Breakfast Bottle & Glass, Normanby
Tues 15 2:00 p.m. Knit & Knatter Glentham Village Hall

The latest time for entries to the February 2019 Signpost
is Tuesday the 15th of January 2019 at 6:00 p.m.

Wed 16 10:00 a.m. Glentham Village Hall Coffee Morning Glentham Village Hall
Sat 19 9:30 a.m. Sugar & Spice The Willows, Glentham

Wed 23 10:30 a.m. Glentham Village Hall Coffee Morning Glentham Village Hall
Thurs 24 7:00 p.m. Presence Prayer & Bible Study Tilsit, Glentham
Wed 30 10:00 a.m. Glentham Village Hall Coffee Morning Glentham Village Hall


